VOL 2., ISSUE 10 OCT 2020

RENEW

Official Newsletter of Church of the Master

PR -

This Issue:

A Letter from the Pastor
Church Reopening Gudelines
Congregational Updates
Children’s Ministry

Youth Ministry

Roofing & Gutters News
Amazon Smile

Church Calendar

Staff Contact Information

AN e
‘;\"“}'._

=
-

A Letter from the Pastor:
by Pastor Jay Anderson

This month as I sit to write this article I can’t help but be
reminded of where we were a year ago. For one thing, the
coronavirus hadn’t raised its ugly head and life seemed
“normal,” at least in part. Lynn and I had just returned from
a wonderful vacation in Sedona, Arizona and were getting
back into the swing of things when our son-in-law took his
life on October 9th. I was scheduled to have lunch with John
Comerford, the President of Otterbein that day and as things
developed with our son-in-law I had to cancel. The rest of
the day was a mix of shock, horror and tears as our family
gathered to begin a grieving process that honestly, continues
to today. Next week will mark the first anniversary of that
horrific day and we are no closer to understanding the “why”
of it than we were then.

I don’t bring this up to wallow in grief or to elicit on-going
sympathy, I bring it up to remind me of how much I have to
be thankful for. We're thankful that our daughter and
grandson were not physically harmed or worse in the whole
sordid event. We're thankful, oh so very thankful, for all the
love and support that all of you offered to us in that most
difficult time. It has probably never been more important or
impactful for us to have a church home and a church family
than it was in those days and in the months and now year
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that has passed. Our sense of your love and the grace with which you surrounded us extends
beyond our ability to express it in words. But we want you to know that your love touched us
so deeply that it can never leave us.

As we are wrapping up our current worship series, "New Places for New People,” I can’t
help but wonder how people who don’t have a church family like ours in their lives get
through difficult times such as these. So many people today are so isolated, so lost and alone
in a world that seems to care about productivity more than people, about profit more than
peace, and about competitiveness more than compassion. I know that our family is not the
only ones who have been on the receiving end of your caring compassion, I've seen it extend
to so many others of you who have suffered loss of one kind or another since I've been your
pastor. This is who you are, this is how you are. I know there are other people out there who
need that kind of caring compassion as well, people who don’t know the love that God
channels through your efforts. We seek to create new places for new people in order to be
the love of God in a world that so desperately needs to know that love.

As we go through the remainder of this year, transitioning from video worship to in-person
live-streamed worship, moving from exclusively Zoom-based meetings to more safely-
distanced in-person meetings, I hope and pray that you will move forward with your eyes
wide open to the potential new ways we can be Christ to our community. I pray that those
whom you know and love, but who don’t know the love of Christ, especially as experienced
through a loving church family, will know that love through you. My wish for them is to
experience that love through your invitation and initiative, and feel it most directly in this
place, with you people, who are, in the image of God and likeness of Christ, most caring and
compassionate.

Grace & Peace,

Pastor Jay
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RETURN TO CHURCH GUIDELINES

ACCESS TO THE SANCTUARY

When we return, pleass use the

eastern most doors on Main Street

closest to the parking lot. For those who

cannot nezotiate the stairs the handicapped entrance
on the south side of the building will be available. If you come in from
the south side entrance, sit on that side of the sanctuary. Entrance into
the sanctuary will be through the center doors only. We would ask that
if a member of your family needs to use the handicapped entrance that
all members of the family use this entrance so as to stay together. This
will minimize congestion in the Gathering Space and allow for the
ushers to more easily s2at your family together,

RESERVATIONS

| We will have a limited number of seats available, o

for a time, we will use 3 resenation system. Making 3
! reservation in advance will ensure that we have a seat
| for you in worship. More information about how to
makereservations is coming soon.

WORSHIP TIMES

We will return to 3 live worship service October 25th
at 10:00 3.m. Doors will open for seating 3t 8:40a.m.
It is our hope sometime in the future to have two
SErvices.
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WELLNESS
@ Anyone who s sick, coughing,

has a sore throat, or a fever is
asked to remain home We're committed
to continuing to provide worship onfine,
$0 anyone who needs to remain at home
whether due to diness, bemng in a vulnera-
ble group, or other reasons can still join us
in worshap.

As we enter the building, we will use no-
touch thermometers to take everyone’s
temperatures Anyone with a
temperature of 100.4 or higher will need
to return home where you can worship
with us online.

Everyone over the age of 3 will be
required to wear a mask. 1fyou forgot
your mask, we' ll provide one to you. Iif
you're unable to wear a mask, we ask that
you continue to worship with us from
home until masks are no longer needed.

Everyone who enters the bullding must
sanitize thewr hands with provided hand
sanitizer, unless 3 health condition
prevents it

At this time, coffee service will not be
available Please feel free to bring your
own drinks, we just ask that your contain-
ers have hds to minimze spills and that
you dispose of any empty cups or bottles
on your way out of the sanctuary or take
them home for disposal.

Please limit use of the restrooms to
emergences only and imit occupancy to
one person (and 3 parent or 3ide) ata
time if at all possible. A changing table
will be available in the Nursery room
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WORSHIP

Qur services will be designed to be as touchless as
possible by holding doors open, eliminating paper
bulletins and hymnals, individually packagsd

communion lements, and using offering collection boxes after worship

instead of passing the plate. So that we can continue to connect to the
Holy Spirit through music and liturgy, there will be limited singing and
responses done at 3 quiet level or you can express your love of God by

humming, clapping, dancing, raising our hands, etc instead of singing.

CHILDREN
Children's Sunday School, Rainbows, Dewdrops and
nursery care is not currently available. Childrenare

encouraged and welcome to worship with their

families. Parents— know your little ones are loved by
their church family!'We are excited to hear their voices and rustlings
while we worship together. We know there will be challenges for you as
We navigate this season together and weare committed to showing
grace in all circumstances. Children's Ministry programming will
continue through our weekly M&Ms (Music and the Master) program
To be added to the ME&Ms email list, contact Erin Flory

(children@chmaster.orz)

THANK YOU!

We thank you all for working with us to take care of each other. You
may not be in a vulnerable group or concerned about catching the vi-
rus, but these measures will help us to protect those who are. These

guidelines will only work if we all do our partto keep each other safe

SAFE DISTANCING

Individualks or families should maintain

safe distancing in the sanctuaryand

Gathering Space. Please wait to be seat
by the ushers, who will place those who
are lving in the same household in seats
together, and maintain & feet of distance
between those who are not iving

together.

Please aliow our ushers to seat you move

chairs or rearange seating

=

We are all looking forward to seeing each
other again and will naturally want to give
each other hugs or handshakes; but
during this season we will greet each
other with smales and waves that

maintain & feet of safe distancing.

When leaving worship please wait to be
directed by the ushersand use the
specific exits they guide us to, so we can
avoid creating bottleneds and mamtain

safe distancing.

Thank you for putting the safety of our Church of the Master family members first! These guidelines serve as a

roadmap for reopening the building based on currently available information Nothing in these guidelines are to be

considered absoluts as the current COVID-19 situation is fluid and evolving. A potential detour isthe returntoa

second closure if the Frarklin County COVID-19 situation would worsen.
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Seating for the return to live worship on

October 25th is limited. Please make an
online reservation by Friday, October 23rd via
the link below. If you are unable to make an
online reservation, please call the church

office to reserve seats: (6 14)-882-2153.

https://reopen.church/r/'VOqqWqgAr
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Report on the 2020 West Ohio Annual Conference

Greetings to fellow members and friends of Church of the Master. For the past five years, | have had the honor and
privilege to serve as your representative as a Member of the West Ohio Annual Conference. As a quick refresher
we are part of the Capital Area North District (one of eight Districts in West Ohio). Each clergy and an equal
number of lay members usually meet at Lakeside, Ohio, up near Marblehead, the first week in June. We gather to
worship, receive reports, pass a budget, vote on a slate of officers, etc. We celebrate clergy retirements and
witness the Bishop ordain new clergy members. Usually, the last agenda item is hearing the Bishop “Fix”
appointments as he annonces who is moving and to where. We greet former Pastors and catch up with friends that
we may not have seen since last year and enjoy Lakeside and Lake Eire. Then came March of 2020 and COVID-19!
As we began to live into the reality of Social Distancing and Zoom, the West Ohio Conference staff scrambled to
plan for a meaningful Annual Conference with about 2000 attendees via computers! What does virtual conference
mean? We will certainly need training. How will we vote!? What if some members don’ t have internet? What
about the conference offering! How can we learn about the legislation that we have to vote on? What if we have
questions about the legislation?

So, | began to receive emails about training sessions for on line procedures, information sessions about the
upcoming legislation issues, | even received a specific voting number! | attended, via Zoom Webinar, a training ses-
sion on what to expect Annual Conference to look like, how to vote, how to ask a question (I. Type your request
into the Q & A Box: ask a question, make a motion, etc. Wait for the Bishop to recognize you, press the Raised
Hand icon so the techs can find you, unmute your mic [the tech can’ t do it for privacy issues] then you can speak).
We then practiced voting via our cell phones.

The Virtual Annual Conference began on Saturday, September 12 at 9:00 AM with Bishop Palmer broadcasting from
the sanctuary of Church of the Messiah and Ann & | setting at our kitchen table! He, the broadcast crew, some of
the conference staff and several musicians, were masked except when they were presenting or performing. Reports
were given remotely by the various committee chairs, votes were taken and the necessary business was conducted.
Oh, and the appointments were fixed. Pastor Jay was reaffirmed as our Pastor for 2020-2021! The Bishop preached
twice and adjourned us at |:30 PM.

Just as a side note, we accomplished all of the necessary business in 4 /2 hours instead of 3 /2 days! This will
undoubtably come up in several budget meetings before next June! To say that this year’ s Annual Conference was
slightly different is an under statement!

Also of note was that because the scheduled General Conference (scheduled every four years with world wide
representatives) didn't’ t meet because of COVID-19 and was rescheduled for September of 2021, controversial
type legislation from West Ohio Annual Conference to the General Conference was absent from this year’ s agen-
da. Using Zoom Webinar does seem to limit heated debate, lobbying and picketing over issues but | did
miss the fellowship. Once again, thank you for the privilege and honor of representing you.
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October Message from the Health Cabinet

“When | was a boy and | would see scary things in the news, my mother would say to me, "Look for the helpers. You will
always find people who are helping.” — Fred Rogers
Since the beginning of this pandemic we have all found ourselves pushed and stretched in new and sometimes uncomfortable
ways. Things have especially changed for us in our roles as caregivers as we parent, care for family members and friends and in
our caregiver work life. We became busier and more stressed as schools and community programs closed and as the world
around us shut down. Now, as programs and schools are starting to open back up it is important to acknowledge how hard
you've worked caring for loved ones and community members over the past 6 months. And now, as things continue to shift
and change it is important to remember to also care for yourself as a caregiver. After all, Proverbs tells us that “a cheerful
heart is good medicine” and that “a heart at peace gives life to the body”, both God’s way of telling us to care for ourselves so
that we can care for others.

To get you started, below is a list of ideas of how to care for YOU- a caregiver, helper and unsung hero in the pandemic.

Be Compassionate... to yourself! -Caregiving is hard and there is no such thing as a perfect caregiver. Be as
compassionate and kind to yourself as you are to others. Remember that God does not call us to be perfect but rather
to “love your neighbor as yourself.” (Mark 12:31) So remember to give yourself some grace too!

Exercise — Even a quick five-minute walk outside in the morning, during your lunch break or after dinner can help clear
your head and help ease some stress. Exercise has been proven to have a positive impact on mood and cognition! “Do
you not know that your bodies are temples of the Holy Spirit, who is in you, whom you have received from God? You are not your
own; you were bought at a price. Therefore honor God with your bodies.” (I Corinthians 6:19-20)

Eat a healthy diet- While it is easy to turn to comfort food in times of stress, remember to include healthy foods in your
diet. Eating a healthy balanced diet can have a positive impact on mood, sleep and your physical health! “So whether you
eat or drink or whatever you do, do it all for the glory of God.” (1 Corinthians 10:31)

Sleep- Especially as a caregiver for young children/infants, getting good quality sleep can be hard. Try to prioritize sleep as
much as you are able. If you are having a hard time falling asleep, try taking deep belly breaths and listing the things you
are grateful for. “Peace [ leave with you; my peace | give you. | do not give to you as the world gives. Do not let your hearts be
troubled and do not be afraid.” (John 14:27)

Connect!- Take time to spend with or talk with loved ones and friends. This pandemic has isolated many of us, so take
the time to reach out to a loved one or friend. Even if it isn’t a long interaction it can help brighten up both of your
days! “Carry each other's burdens, and in this way, you will fulfill the law of Christ.” (Galations 6:2)

Create! — Studies have shown that being creative can help increase resiliency skills. One thought behind this is that
creative processes can help us view problems or situations in different light. Different creative outlets include music,
crafting, journaling, hobbies, science experiments with kids and more! “For the gifts and the calling of God are
irrevocable.” (Romans | 1:29)

Ask for help — This is a hard one for a lot of us, but if you find yourself struggling or overwhelmed, reach out to friends,
family members or community organizations like Church of the Master. “You did not choose me, but I chose you and
appointed you that you should go and bear fruit and that your fruit should abide, so that whatever you ask the Father in my
name, he may give it to you.” (John 15:16)

If you would like additional information on more support options specific to your current needs, please reach out to the
church office.

"God is not unjust; he will not forget your work and the love you have shown him as you have helped his people and continue to help
them." (Hebrew 6:10)
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Chamber Ensemble

Friends, we are working on new musical opportunities as we learn together how to do music, safely, during this
pandemic. A few weeks ago, we had a chamber ensemble, from our congregation, offer special music for worship.
There are plans for this group to meet and prepare more instrumental music for future services, and we would like
to invite you to be a part of it. | would like to invite you to join the chamber ensemble on Wednesday, October 21
at 7:00 PM to rehearse and prepare to play in worship.

To maintain safe distance, we will need anyone planning to join us to RSVP by emailing me at music@chmaster.org,
by October 10th so that | can send music and plan rehearsal set up. The music in our library is scored for all major
band/orchestra instruments including strings (violin, viola, cello, bass) and keyboard. Musicians of differing levels are

welcome, and will be placed with musicians of similar ability.

Again, please email me at music@chmaster.org with your instrument and how long you’ve been playing. We look

forward to this new ministry in our congregation.

Reminder for Christmas Under the Tree

Dear Church Family,

As everything around us seems to change and be different, there are still ways to
spread God’s love. Because of the virus, we can’t ask people to shop for our
friends at the Columbus Development Center this year. So, we are taking a

different approach. This year we are asking for monetary donations.

They can be sent to the church. Please write the checks to: Church of the Master and put Christmas Under the
Tree in the memo line. Lisa Harris and her staff will do the buying, mostly online.

Our financial secretary, Bill Ruff, will put all the contributions in a separate account and send the lump sum to CDC.
The deadline for donations is October 15, 2020. If you cannot send a donation by then, please send your donation

directly to:

CDC I@E Fund
Attention Lisa Harris

1601 W. Broad St.
Columbus, OH 43222

We have cared for our friends at CDC for over thirty years. Thank you for all your help to bring Christmas to them
once again. Questions? Contact Barb Hinton, 614-891-7814.

CHMASTER.ORG PAGE 08



mailto:music@chmaster.org
mailto:music@chmaster.org

Mission and Outreach Committee

Because of the COVID-19 virus the Missions and Outreach committee made the decision to have a drive thru

donation for Heifer on Sat. Oct 24, 2020 from 10:00 to |2:00. Cards will be available for you if you want them to send to
the people you are honoring.

Please make your checks out to Church of the Master and put Heifer International on the memo line. If you can't

make the drive thru event you can also send checks to the church as well. Our goal is to receive $5,000 in donations
so our church can receive an ark. We have received this honor for the last 10 years

We have had a Heifer table for over 25 years. One of our members shared that her father was on the ship that delivered the
first animals to needy families. Heifer's motto is Together We Can Change the World. Since it began 75 years ago, Heifer has
helped more that 35 million families around the world lift themselves out of hunger and poverty. Heifer works in 125 coun-
tries to attain sustainable livelihoods through community owned inventions, including the United States

Below is a list of special gifts if you want your donation to go to a specific cause. Thank you so much. If you have any
questions, you may contact Janice Eddey.

o
. s U L ‘%‘;]
‘1 GIFT QTY. |PRICE | TOTAL | ITEM®
' 1 Gilt of Transformation $100000 |5 | 60080000
1| Share of a Gift of Transformation $100 $ie — ||
! | Women's Emperwerment  |sasee0 |§ | 60078910
Share of Women's Empowerment $100 $
| | It Takes a Village | se000 |$ 60030004
"y Share of a Vilage - - 5108 §: =
=1 | The i Ark __ |ssee0 |$_ | s0079042
%1 | Joy to the World Gift Bashet ] $s00 |§ $0079304
=i | Shars of Joy o the World Gift Bashket $150  |$
“. | Blogas Stoves for a Village 0w |$ 600783119
21 A Blogas Skve %0 $
1 | Wating Pair of Cattle s1000 |§ 60080002
wh | M9X Menagerie |swee0 |§ 60079302
“v] Sharmol Wik Menagere $100 $
il T $ |3 | 60079105
S0 shaceofa Heder | . =
o' | Knbttor's Bashst s |s_____ | eoorsaor
=4 Share of Knitter's Basket 48 $.
£ | 35chools of Fish s |3 €0079100
wi| Shareof Fish R L  J—
%1 | Gift of Clean Watar — low: ks 60078905
41 | Send 3 Girl to School ' 515 B 60078803
71 | Water Buffalo $260 $ | 60079004
o | Share of a Water Buftaio _| s $
= | nipaca §i50 $____ | eoo79001
| 50| Share of an Alpaca $20 $
1| Goat e ) $_ | eo0r8i02
“11  share of a Goat $10 $
21| shesp T s |s___ | eoo7s203
wy Share of a Sheep S PN
51l g (ORI ) i__ 60079204
Zi| SharecfaPyg sio
A1 | Tree Seedlings $60 $ 60079207
1| Share of Seadings $10 $
| | Trio of Rabbits 68 $ - 60070201
1] Shere of Rabbits $t0 $
' | Hope Basket w s 60079402
! | Honeybass $30 $_____ | co07o003
| | Flock of Chicks $20 $ 60079006
| | Ducks/Gosse 20 $ 60078109
* | Where Most Needed $ 60088808
' | TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED s
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Children’s Ministry News
by Erin Flory

Erin Flory — Director of Children’s Ministries
email: children@chmaster.org
Cell: 614-436-0549

Outdoor M&Ms — Thursday, October 8th
| hope you will be able to join us for our next Outdoor M&Ms (Parking Lot style!) on Thursday, October 8th.
We will have two sessions (5:15-5:45 p.m. and 6:00-6:30 p.m.) to allow for necessary social distancing. Come
enjoy music, puppets and fellowship! Wear your M&Ms t-shirt and your mask and make sure you bring a lawn
chair! Please sign up for a time that works best for your family using the link below.
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f4aada72aabff2-outdoor

Calling all 3" graders! Jloly
Bible

Our 3" graders will receive their Bibles during our Outdoor M&Ms on October 8*. If you
have a 3™ grader and have not been in touch with Miss Erin about 3™ grade Bibles, please
email Erin Flory at children@chmaster.org so we make sure to include your child.

Virtual M&Ms

Look for a link to our Virtual M&Ms lessons in your email each week. We will enjoy music with Miss Kitty and a
lesson each week. We are learning how people in the Bible conquered doubt, worry, and uncertainty with God's
power. Together we will discover how we, too, can use God's power to find courage no matter what we’re facing.
Our topics for October include:
A Widow Shares Her Last Bread (I Kings 17:8-16)
Bible Point: God’s Power Never Runs Out
Jesus Talk About Worry (Matthew 6:19-34)
Bible Point: God’s Power Calms Worries
Faith of a Gentile Woman (Matthew 15:21-28)
Bible Point: God’s Power Come Through
Jesus Doesn’t Want to Die on the Cross.... But Does (Matthew 26:36-46; 27:27-56; 28:1-10)
Bible Point: God’s Power Wins in the End

CHMASTER.ORG PAGE 10



mailto:children@chmaster.org
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f4aada72aabff2-outdoor
mailto:children@chmaster.org

October Virtual Meet -Ups

Join us for virtually for fun and fellowship! We will enjoy music with Miss Kitty, games and stories. We will have
Virtual Meet-Ups on October |, 15 and 22. “See” you then!

6:30 p.m. Preschool and Kindergartners
7:00 p.m. 1*-5" graders
Carving Out Time With Jesus

Each family will receive a bag of activities to help “Carve Out Time with Jesus” at our Outdoor M&Ms on October
8™, This includes weekly devotions and activities that focus on reading our Bibles, prayer, worship music and church.
Plus, there are a few things just for fun! Fall is a great time to start the habit of spending time together in God's
Word as a family. Once you create this habit, your children will want to do it every day and will remind you if you
miss a day! These habits will hopefully form in your children a love of God's Word that will stay with them
throughout their lives. You are building a foundation of God and His love into your children by spending time
together in His Word. If your family will not be able to be there on October 8", please let Miss Erin know so we
can make alternate arrangements to get your “Carving Out Time with Jesus” bag to your family.

Have you joined the Church of the Master Children’s Ministry Facebook group?

This is a private group for parents of kids involved in our children’s ministry programs. You can
find links to lessons, virtual meet ups and new about upcoming events all in one easy place! Search

for “Church of the Master Children’s Ministry.” You will be asked a few questions related to our
Safe Sanctuary policies before joining.

Church Reopening Children’s Ministry Updates

We will not have nursery care, Rainbows or Dewdrops (our children’s church programs) during our first phase of
the church reopening for in-person worship. Children are welcome and encouraged to worship with their families.
We will continue to have a children’s message each week. The children will stay in the pews with their families
rather than come up to the steps. We understand that there will be a little bit more wiggling and noise in a service
that includes all ages. Know that is okay! You are welcome to bring books, coloring, small toys, etc. if it makes it
easier for your family to worship together.
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Youth Ministry News
Youth Ministry (Grades 6-12)

by Bev Pancoast

The Church of the Master Youth Ministry program is open to all youth in grades 6-12. Our Youth will meet via
Zoom (unless noted elsewhere) in 2 groups—Junior High (Grades 6-8) and High School Grades (9-12). Groups will
start in the Zoom meet together and then break into the 2 groups for age level ministry time. The Zoom link will
be sent out weekly via email and text. If you have youth aged students and do not receive youth ministry emails,
please contact Bev at youth@chmaster.org or 330-416-4656.

Sunday Evenings @7:00 p.m.

10/4: We will be finishing up our “Squad Up” Series on Zoom.

10/11: Youth Bonfire (socially distanced with masks) @The Kelly’s House
(address will be sent out via youth email leading up to the event.. Incase of
bad weather we will move it to 10/18 and have the scheduled youth program
from the [8th on the | Ith.

10/18: Join us for a time of fun and games as we play some favorite and
some new ones too! This meeting will be via Zoom.

10/25: Pumpkin Carving

In Person Youth Group at Church

Wear your masks and join us for a time of Faith, Fellowship, & Fun. We wiill
meet in the Church Parking Lot and carve

pumpkins. (It is helpful if you gut your pumpkins before this event) In case of bad
weather we will meet inside.

Youth T-shirts

If you haven’t picked up your t-shirt yet, they will be delivered to you during the early part of
October. They will also be available as worship resumes in

October if you haven’t received one yet.
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Roofing & Gutters Project
by April Smith

The roofing and gutter project is almost complete! Work has progressed as ex-
pected with only a few minor weather setbacks. This has been a rather complex job in
that there was reconstruction of the box gutters followed by relining with the same
rubber membrane that is applied to the flat roof on the building. This all involved the

crew working from atop a mechanical lift.

The replacement of the shingles could not be started until the majority of the box
gutter reconstruction was complete. There are four sections of roof that are shingled
and this process included tearing off the two layers of old shingles as well as the under-
lay materials. We did find a hole in one section that required new lumber. Equipment
used for this repair was a crane to lift the new packages of shingles to the roof and load

up the old materials. A dump truck was on site to collect the debris.

The crew usually started by 7:00am and worked until 4:00pm or later. Keep in
mind we were not their only customers so they were running between other job sites
at times. If there is a blessing to come out of this time of pandemic, it is that we were
able to have this important work done with very little inconvenience to the congrega-

tion and community. For that we are most thankful!
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The AmazonSmile Foundation recently
surpassed $200 million in donations to
charities worldwide! Our thanks go out to you,
Church of the Master United Methodist
supporters, and every supporter who shops at
smile.amazon.com.

This is a great moment to remind your supporters to continue generating donations
for Church of the Master United Methodist by shopping at
smile.amazon.com/ch/31-4384859.

AmazonSmile has donated over $200 million to charities woridwide! You can help
increase AmazonSmile donations to Church of the Master United Methodist by

shopping at smile.amazon.com/ch/31-4384859 or with AmazonSmile ON in the

Amazon Shopping app.

To see the impact of your marketing, visit the AmazonSmile Metrics Dashboard for
Church of the Master United Methodist. Simply log in at org.amazon.com and click
the "View metrics" button.

You ask, customers give

Share your AmazonSmile Charity Lists with your supporters to

make it easier for them to donate items directly to Church of amazon S m I le
5

the Master United Methodist. .
You shop. Amazon ives.

Get started at org.amazon.com Help us every time
you shop Amazon.
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OCTOBER 2020 CALENDAR

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednes- |Thursday |Friday Saturday
day
28 29 30 1 2 3
27 Virtual M&Ms
Meet-Ups
4 5 6 7 8 9 10
Sunday School | Pack and Troop 560 Troop 471 6-7pm-| 5:15 & 6:00pm-
Worship 9-11am- Coffee 10am- Staff Meeting Handbells | Outdoor M&Ms
Ministr Rehearsal
7pm-8:30pm- 4
Youth Bonfire [ 7pm- SPRC Meeting
7pm- Missions/
Outreach Meeting
11 12 13 14 15 16 17
Sunday School 9-11am Coffee Troop 471 7-8pm-Music Virtual M&Ms
Worship Ministry 10am~ Staff Meeting Rehearsal Meet-Ups
9:30-11:30 am— 7-8:30pm- Flnar?ce 1lam-12pm- Lydia
Flu Shot Clinic Meeting Circle
7-8:30 pm—
Youth Group
Bonfire
18 19 20 21 22 23 24
Sunday School | Pack and Troop 560 10am- Staff Meeting 7-8pm-Music Virtual M&Ms 10am-12pm-—
Worship 9-11am-Coffee Rehearsal Meet-Ups Heifer
. International
Ministry
Fund Raiser
7pm—Trustees
Meeting
25 26 27 28 29 30 31
Sunday School | Pack and Troop 560 Pack and Troop 560 7-8pm-Music | 1-2:30pm-John
10am- Live 9-11am-Coffee | 9-11lam- Coffee Minis- Rehearsal | - Hinton Meeting

Worship Service

7-8:30pm-
Youth Group

Ministry

try

7pm—Health &
Wellness Meeting

7pm- Missions/
Outreach Meeting

CHMASTER.ORG
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LOVE GOD.
GROW IN CHRIST.
LIVE TO SERVE.

Find us on Facebook at
“Church of the Master United Methodist”

Church office Hours
Monday through Friday
9:00 a.m.-2:30 p.m.

Church of the Master United Methodist
24 N. Grove Street
Westerville, OH 43081

614.882.2153

CHMASTER.ORG

Staff

Pastor Jay Anderson, Senior Pastor
pastor@chmaster.org

Erin Flory, Director of Children’s Ministry
children@chmaster.org

Kitty Laurich, Children’s Choir Director
childrenmusic@chmaster.org

Bev Pancoast, Director of Youth Ministry
youth@chmaster.org

Lucy Kelly, Director of Campus Ministries
campus@chmaster.org

Chris Bowling, Director of Music Ministries
music@chmaster.org

Tyler Domer, Music Associate
choir@chmaster.org

Kim Hoessly, Bell Choir Director
handbells@chmaster.org

Amber Johnson, Office Administrator
office@chmaster.org

Bill Ruff, Financial Secretary
finance@chmaster.org

April Smith, Facilities Manager
facilities@chmaster.org

David Campbell, Custodian
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